City of White House
Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts Department
Leisure Services Board Meeting 
July 1, 2021

1.	The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Chairman Fran Hutson.  Present were 	Farris Bibb,  Jim Varellie, Fran Hutson, Helen Timberlake, Jerry Herman, Kevin Whittaker, 	Andrew Woodfin and Linda Brooks. Absent were Mark Smith and Maureen Boling.

2.	A motion was made by Farris and seconded by Helen to adopt the Agenda. Vote: all in 	favor / none opposed.

3.	Jim made a motion to approve the May 13, 2021 minutes and Farris seconded the 	motion.  Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

4.	The Director’s Report was given by Kevin. He reported that Dustin Beck, Maintenance 	Supervisor is no longer with us.

	The next three weeks are going to be very challenging with all the events we have. This 	weekend we will have our annual 5K, the following weekend we have a 10U State 	Baseball Tournament and the Americana event, and the weekend after that we have the 	3 v 3 Soccer Tournament. We will do all we can to make sure the parks are looking their 	best for these events and hopefully it will be something to look back on with pride when 	it is over.

	An update on the Splash Pad: Based on the leak company’s recommendation, we were 	able to determine that the main cause of losing water was actually the cracks on the pad 	itself. After we filled them all in, the fill line was able to keep the water level up in the 	tank. We still have a small leak somewhere between the drains and the tank itself, and 	we will still need to fix the leak for the frog features, but for now it is not enough to 	affect the operations.	We opened the Splash Pad on Memorial Day weekend and it will 	be open 7 days a week until Labor Day with some different hours than past years.

	The Soccer Complex Renovation project had its bid opening on May 17th. FTM  	contracting was the only bidder. Their base bid was $689,000. This includes adding an 	additional soccer field to the complex and providing it with LED lighting. Additionally, we 	are selecting Alternate #3 for $140,000 which involves adding two additional poles with 	LED lighting to Field #3 and then converting the existing lighting to LED. This will give us 	4 fields that are fully lit with the potential to easily expand that to 5 fields once the 	project gets started.

	As far as the barn at the Byrum location, we still haven’t had a chance to complete that. 	With everything else that has taken place, it has just gotten put on the backburner.  	Once we get past this month, hopefully we will be able to get back on that.  A part of the 	fence at Byrum Park was knocked over during a wreck and we want to fix that soon.. We  	have had a tree cut down near Mr. Byrums  house and we are having someone cut up 	some of the damaged trees from the storms  in the next month or so.

	We purchased some dog waste receptacles this month and have started putting them 	up at each trailhead along the Greenway. We are going to start with putting them at the 	trailheads and then we will expand from there over the next few months/years.

	We have received the new Columbarium this month. It matches really well with the 	other one and we should be able to start selling spots in it very soon. We also 	received two additional benches to be placed on the outside of each Columbarium.

	Billie, our Senior Center Coordinator, was struck by a vehicle while doing the drive-thru 	Senior 	Lunches a few weeks back and broke her knee and top of her tibia. She will be 	out for several months as a result. Things probably won’t look the same with that 	program until she returns. It 	will be a collection of Linda, myself, Andrew and some 	volunteers from the Senior Program 	helping out to keep things as normal as possible 	until she returns.

	The  LPRF Grant we received will be used to add lights to the Soccer Complex fields. 	The upcoming projects for the year were listed and discussed. Kevin distributed a copy	 	of the preliminary plan for the new tennis court expansion that was sent by Jason 	Reynolds. This plan included 6 new tennis courts. Jerry will try to get help for this project
	 from the developer.

	The Assistant Director’s Report was given by Andrew. The 5K Race has 80 runners signed 	up at this time. We have 4 sponsors for the race this year. T-shirts, medals and plaques 	are ready to be handed out. Gift cards have been purchased for all winners. Raffle for a 	Yeti cooler and drinkware will be after the race.
	
	We had 10 teams to sign-up for adult basketball. There are 65 players registered so far 	for Fall Baseball. Signups end on July 18 for Girl’s Fall Volleyball.

	New LED lights were installed in the gym to replace broken lights. This will help with 	electricity usage. We added more acoustic foam to help with noise reduction in the 	gym. The gym floor was resurfaced recently. The gym has opened back up now for use 	throughout the entire day.

	We have added new hand dryers to the restrooms at City Hall and have new hand 	dryers to be installed at the Soccer Complex. A TV has been placed in the gym lobby to 	help with announcements and gym rules.

5.	Approval of Reports – Helen made a motion to approve these two reports and Jim 	seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

6.	Action Items – 

	A. Review Monthly Report – Kevin presented and discussed the monthly report 	numbers. The Senior Center numbers may not be accurate since we are trying to keep 	up with them in the absence of Billie.

7.	Old Business – 

	 A.  Optimizing Leisure Service Board – Fran suggested that if any help is needed with 	any of our activities to let the Board know and they will help out.

	B.  Update on New Admin Building – Jerry reported on the new Admin Building. Some of 	the materials are hard to get now but they are moving forward. The first floor is all laid 	out with the Sr. Citizens room being a very large area.
 
	Jerry added that he met with an architect and went over the scope for the new 	Recreation Center.  When he gets the design back, he will bring it to the this board 
	for viewing.

	C.  New Park Land Master Plan – Kevin distributed the layout for Byrum Park Land that 	Jason sent. It is basically the same layout that was discussed at the last meeting with the 	addition of stationing that reveals a numbering system for location points along the 	Greenway routes. Jason will be at the next meeting to take comments.

	D.  Code Change Discussion – Food Trucks – After some reflection, it was decided to 	come up with a city wide Food Truck Policy. Food Trucks will have to apply and pay a fee 	in order to vend in parks and Kevin will decide where and when they can vend in our 	parks.

8. 	New Business –
	
	A.  Citizens Survey – Kevin presented and elaborated on the Citizens Survey that was 	 	done in 2020. He suggested that we can go to the home page on our website to view	this survey. Parks & Recreation was very important with a new Rec. Center being high 	priority when this survey was done.  

	Fran suggested that maybe in the future we could get a matching grant to help with 	school programs that deal with the arts. Jim added that inquiring with a former band 	director for the summer to assist with these programs might be good. 

	B. NRPA Conference – Kevin stated that the NRPA conference will be held in Nashville 	this year. If anyone would like to attend, it would be a good opportunity to go since it is 	nearby and the meetings are very informative.

9.	Adjournment
	Jim made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Helen seconded the motion. Vote: all in 	favor / none opposed..

	Next Meeting – September 2, 2021


	_____________________________
	Chairman		




